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C

ollection on wet days

:  

As per webtext, on wet days, Junior 

and Senior Infants are collected from their classrooms. Please 

note that access at this time is 

through main entrance outside 

Principal’s office only

. Those collecting from room 1 should 

move right around the corner to allow other parents to pass. Pa

r-

ents with buggies please leave way for others on the corridor. 

All should exit school through blue doors and out onto Vernon 

Cou

rt via passage adj. room 11 & 12. There is no exit through 

senior school. Please bring this notice to the attention of      

min

d

ers/grandparents.

 

 

·

Play dates:

 

In the event that you son is to go to another boy’s 

house after school, it is important that your son’s teacher, your 

minder an

d the hosting parent are each clear as to the              

arrangements

 

 

·

As we approach the New Year, can I encourage parents to a

l

low 

extra time to get your son to school on time in the mor

n

ing. An 

idea for a New Year’s resolution perhaps...

 

 

·

A big ‘Míle buiochas’ to the meitheal of parents who cleared  

the path around the school on Monday week last

-

 Michael    

Ma

r

tin in particular wished to add his voice to this as it simply 

would not have been possible without the turn

-

out. Gender    

ba

r

riers dissolved as well as the snow eventually!

 

 

 

*guardians

 

 

 

A thuismitheoirí agus a chaomhnóirí*,

 

 

 

St. John the Baptist Junior Boys School 

-

 Newsletter

 

·

Co

n

cert D.V.D.

:  

One of our parents, Cormac Hargadan, has given very           

ge

n

e

r

ously of his time and significant expertise to film and edit this year’s      

Christmas 

concert.  As well as the priceless moments on stage, this recording      

includes e

x

clusive ‘backstage footage’ to capture the excitement and spirit of 

Christmas at Be

l

grove Junior Boys’ School. A DVD of the ‘production’ will be 

available for sale at Monday and Tuesday’s concerts at a cost of 

€

1

0 with proceeds 

going back to the school.  A big thanks to Cormac for making this possible and  

A

n

tonia Strode for coordinating.

 

·

Thanks to Michael Campbell who very generously donated the lovely Christmas 

tree on the corridor.

 

·

A big thank you on your behalf

 to the class teachers, resource teachers and special 

needs assistants who put in such huge efforts to stage the Christmas conce

rts which 

were very well received. Tagann máistreacht le cleachtadh! As if to disprove the 

boxing adage that ‘they never come ba

ck’, Syl and Mr. Conway did! 

 

·

Y

our children too deserve great credit as it has been reported to me 

by teachers that they showed commendable patience with the  r

e-

hearsal schedule

-

 great training for life! Déanann foigne foirfeacht.

 

 

·

Súgradh and Spraoi Christmas Annuals on Sale

:   The annuals 

cost  

€

5 and are 

available from Marguerite’s office.

 

 

·

Christmas Assembly:

  On 

Thursday 23rd December

, we will hold 

our Christmas Assembly in the hall when we will sing carols and 

songs including some o

f those performed in the shows.
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S

enior Boys’ School

.

 New date for the 

Corn Kitterick Senior Division 1 

Final Tuesday 11th January at 1.45 p.m.  Pupils from 1

st

 a

nd 2

nd

 class will 

be afforded the     opportunity to go to the game.  

Bus departs from school 

at 1 p.m. returning at  3.30 appro

x. Pupils wear school track suits. No 

food, drink or money please. If you have not sent in consent form or  

€

3 

for ticket please

 do so as soon as possible.

 

 

·

Santa in Belgrove:

  Marguerite received an email from the 

great man to say that despite his hectic pace of life and very      

busy sche

d

ule, he will pay his annual visit to Belgrove on 

Wednesday D

e

cember 22nd

.   He leaves the reindeer in 

St. Anne’s where they can eat the grass and trim the hedges while he visits 

all the cla

ssrooms with a gift for everyone.  If your child is absent on the 

day, the gift will be kept for him until he returns to school.

 

·

Friday January 14th 2011

:

  This will be the first working Friday of the month 

and there will be a staff meeting as usual.  Junior and Senior Infants dis

missed at 

1 p.m. and First and Second Classes at 1.15 p.m.  A reminder will be issued to the 

children on Thursday January 13

th

.

 

·

Swimming

 for Room 10 

(Mr. Harvey’s class) will start on Friday 14

th

 January.  

As Friday is a staff meeting day, parents might like to co

llect their boys directly 

from the C.R.C. pool at 1 p.m. approx.  Boys not collected from the pool area will 

walk back to school

 with Mr. Harvey arriving about 1.20 p.m.

 

·

Enrolments 2011

: Applications for enrolment in Junior Infants for September 

2011 should be made now.  The closing date is 31

st

 January  next.  

Application 

forms are available from the Secretary’s office or may be downloaded from the 

school website www.belgrovejbs.ie.

 

·

Las

t Friday we all went to the Helix theatre in D.C.U. to see the Show 

“The Adventures of Young Santa”.  It was a great show and en

joyed by 

all. 

 

·

Found

 

-

 A Scooter was left in hall after basketball on Sunday.  Please  

co

n

tact Billy Dunne in Room 2.

 

 

·

Holidays

 will be declared at 12 noon on Thursday 23rd and we re

-

open on 

Monday January 10

th

 2011.
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On my own behalf and on behalf of all the staff of Belgrove Junior Boys may 

 

I wish you a happy and peaceful Christmas.

 

 

Nollai

g faoi shéan agus faoi  mhaise dár  dtuismitheoiri, agus  d’ár gcaomhnóirí, 

 

agus d’ár ndaltaí uile.

 

 

After school activities wi

ll recommence on week beginning 17

th

 January.

 

 

 

·

For some families, Christmas can be a financially difficult time. The     

Society of St. Vincent de Paul have asked that we publish the phone  

nu

m

ber of the local branch which can be contacted in total confidentiality 

on 

087 2733 961

.

 

 

·

Some of you may not be interested in j

oining the PA committee but 

would be happy to provide occasional help at the school as required.     

We would like to keep a lis

t of contacts that we could call on in these   

ci

r

cumstances.  If you’re interested just drop us an email with your name, 

son’s class and a contact phone number to pa@belgrovejbs

.ie.

 

 

·

If you would like to contact the Parents Association for any reason we can 

now be reached by email at pa@belgrovejbs.ie  

 

 

 








